Luddenden Foot Community Association
Minutes of Board Meeting 22 November  2018
Present:
Stephen Hirst (Chair)

Paul McMahon(Treasurer )    
Lynn Goodall

Jacki Bowe

Kevin Bowe

Jo Bush

Heather Hartwell

Steve Smith

Lynne Smith

Apologies:

Jonny Galloway
Guests:

Amanda Briggs

Sophie Michelena, Locality
Mike Edwards, Yoga Group
Kate Edwards, Yoga Group
Minutes of October Meeting

The minutes were accepted and proposed by Paul McMahon and seconded by Jo Bush.
Matters Arising

Heather contacted Calderdale Council to check out the status of the 125 year lease, which the council had returned with old information crossed out.  The council suggested we might want to take legal advice because this document is a draft.

Sophie advised that the lease is a joint working agreement tied to community outcomes and that if nothing else has changed there is no need to take further legal advice. It was suggested that the Community Association will accept the draft.

Action: Heather to inform the council and ask for the document to be re-typed.

Jo has not had an opportunity to contact her colleague about a dementia awareness session for the Board.
Appointments

Steve H was appointed as Treasurer, to be assisted by Heather.

Jacki was appointed as Membership Secretary

Correspondence
Paul had some letters from NPower addressed to Dean Ellis, no-one knew who this was.  Paul will return the letters as unknown at this address.
Financial Statement

Cleared balance for cash in hand £54.64
Cleared balance for the general account £1,593.11 with a liability of £214.41 imminent to Utility Warehouse, leaving £1,378.70

Cleared balance for the restricted account £11,972.08, with £10,000 to pay for the roof repair.

Board Member Skills – presented by Sophie Michelena

Sophie presented the results of the skills audit, highlighting strengths and weaknesses of the skills and made some recommendations based on these findings:
· As Company Secretary, Kevin might be interested in Company Law training.  Steve S expressed an interest in having this training.
· As Treasurer, Steve H might be interest in training around accountancy responsibilities. Steve S and Lynne S were interest in having this training.  Also fund management training for treasurers for Steve H and Heather if needed.

· Board members to look at the guidelines for avoiding conflict of interests for married couples on Boards and provided an internet link for this information. Funding organisations sometimes ask questions about this.

The Board agreed that Sophie can circulate everyone’s audit results for the group to share.

Priorities sub-group Report
Gents toilets: 
It was noted that the result of the application for grant funding for refurbishing the gents toilets will not be known until February 2019.

New floor for lower hall: 
Jacki had three quotes for materials and labour -  £17,000, £7,000 and £4,000, all for the same job and same product (123 square metres).  The proposed flooring material fits the regulations for sports activities. Flooring samples have been circulated and are at present with Playgroup.
Fire safety door for lower hall: 
There is a need to install a new door in the lower hall to allow quicker and safer escape in the event of fire. Heather informed the meeting that a door would cost £700 - £800, but this does not include fitting or building works necessary for a ramp to be built outside.

Action: Heather to get further quotes to complete the costing and look for grants to pay for the new floor and fire door.

It was decided that applications for the floor grant could go ahead of the door for speed and to get the hall rented out.  Costs will be about £4,000 for a vinyl floor and £1,000 for boxing in pipes and skirting boards, etc.

Action:  Heather to search out grant funding.

Mike has offered to paint the lower hall.  The Community Association will pay for the paint.  Mike can obtain the paint at a discount through his trade account and estimated it would be in the region of £200.  Some members of the Board offered to help.
Colour of paint was discussed and it was decided that it should be a light, neutral colour, white or magnolia.  It was agreed that Playgroup be consulted. Jo informed the meeting that Playgroup are in agreement that the friezes can be painted over.
Action: Mike to contact Heather when he is ready to paint the lower hall.  Jo to consult Playgroup about colour of paint.

Office

The office needs clearing of furniture so that it can be hired out as a meeting room in the future.  The sub-group recommend that only a desk and a cabinet be retained.

Steve H said this does not need to be addressed until there is a booking.  Kevin informed the meeting that there is a booking for the evening of 11 December and that a booking form has been submitted to Heather.

This matter was left in abeyance. 

Cleaning Schedule

The Community Association employ the cleaner for an additional two hours per week over the contracted hours paid for from Awards for All.  This is for cleaning the changing rooms after a football match.  It has been agreed that when there is no football match, the cleaner can be employed in these other areas of the centre as necessary: entrance, lobby and stairs;  to clean the cooker, mini-ovens and microwave oven and kitchen cupboards upstairs and downstairs.
Action: Heather to liaise with Jodie.

Cleaning of the windows was discussed.  Steve H suggested that his son clean the windows inside and out twice yearly at a cost of £50 per clean.

Action: Steve H to progress.

Website and Communications Update

Jo has been working on developing a new website and gave a demonstration to the meeting.  This will be an interactive web page and will eventually replace the old LCA website. The cost of the domain name is £120.  There was a discount of 50%, but the availability of this discount ran out before this meeting so Jo paid for it using her credit card, in the knowledge that this can be cancelled if necessary.  It was agreed to go ahead with this payment.
Action: Jo to circulate a link to the web page and members to let Jo about any amendments they think are need.  Jo to be reimbursed.
Buildings Update

The windows have been replaced and work is underway on the roof, which was expected to be completed by 24 November 2018.
Friends of Holmes Park

There was a discussion to clarify the status of Friends of Holmes Park (FoHP) and its relationship with the LCA and whether the recent events were for the LCA or FoHP.   There were also questions about whether FoHP is a user group and therefore should pay room hire.

Jacki explained the origins of FoHP which was primarily to attract users of the park to the community centre to raise its profile, new volunteers, new users and to raise funds.  In addition, it might be  possible that FoHP can attract grant funding that would not be available to the LCA.  
Kevin informed the group that events were in conjunction with the LCA.  After the August event DoHP donated £200 to the LCA. FoHP did not make any donation to the LCA after the Autumn event, because no profit was made, but they did plant 500 allium and daffodil bulbs in the LCA ground.   Profits from the Christmas Fayre will go to the LCA.  FoHP received a a grant from the Ward Forum of £500 which was used to buy banners, bunting, market stalls, decorations and cafe set up costs, which can be retained by the LCA for future use.
It was agreed that future FoHP events would be brought to the Board for discussion and agreement.

It was also agreed that there was a need for greater clarity regarding the relationship between the FoHP and the LCA.

Application for Charity Status

Kevin informed the meeting that the application has been checked by Olivia from Locality. In order to progress the application the personal details need to be completed by Jonny Galloway and Lynn G.  Kevin will offer training to the Board if and when charity status is granted.
Action: Jonny to complete the paperwork and return it to Kevin.

Christmas Fayre and Lights

Jacki informed the meeting that everything was on track for the event on 24 November. The lights were in place and tickets for the raffle were selling well.

Any Other Business

Steve H suggested that we have a wall planner in the kitchen to show all events and meetings.  This will prevent any confusion about who is using the centre, when and for how long.
Action: Heather to buy a wall planner.

Amanda is now coming to the end of her PhD study period and would not be attending future meetings.  She thanked the Board for their time and for allowing access to the meeting.  She was invited to give a presentation of her findings at a future meeting.
Due to time constraints Sophie will not be available to attend future Board meetings, but is still available to give help and advice.  She suggested that we form a working group to update the business plan.

Steve H presented a card and gift to Paul in thanks for all his hard work as Treasurer.

Date of next meeting
The next meeting will be held on Thursday 24 January, 2019 at 7.00 pm.
Page 4 | 


